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Decision 2012: Grove HOA Board Up for Election 

The Grove HOA Annual meeting and election of Board members will be held on 
November 8, 2012 at 6:30 pm at the Clubhouse. Around October 15th please 

watch your mail for an envelope from Associa/Community Group containing 
important information about the meeting, election, and a proxy/ballot. To meet the 

quorum, please sign and return your proxy and ballot prior to the meeting on 

November 8th! 

 If you are interested in serving on the Board of Directors, there are 2 seats up for re

-election this year for  two year terms.  Please contact any board member or Carolyn 
Grimes at Community Group for more information.   

By Carolyn Grimes 

Steve Judd Resigns 

 

In case you have not heard, Steve Judd has resigned from The Grove HOA Board to 

pursue other opportunities. We are very grateful for his many years of dedication 
and service to our neighborhood. Earl Nunnally has agreed to serve out the 

remainder of Steve’s term. Thanks, Steve and Earl! 

 

By Gerry Mancuso 

Fence Painting Alert! 
 

In mid-October, the Association will paint the white picket fences along Grove Hill 

Road. We are asking all homeowners who own homes adjacent to the fences to 

please prune shrubbery and trees, and pull vines, weeds and greenery away from the 
fences.  Please note that the contractor will be painting both sides of the 

fences and any assistance you can provide on your property will be appreciated. 
Should you have questions please contact Carolyn Grimes at Community Group, 270-

1800 or email cgrimes@communitygroup.com. 

 

By Carolyn Grimes 

Free Up Closet Space at the Community Yard Sale! 
 

Saturday, October 6th 
(Rain Date October 13th) 

 

8 a. m to 12 p.m. 
 

The HOA will advertise the event in the newspaper, and place signs at entrances the 

day of the sale. Please remove any personal ad signs immediately following the sale. 
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2011-2012 Board of Directors 
boardofdirectors@lists.thegrovehoa.com 

 

Gerry Mancuso, 897-0853 
president@thegrovehoa.com 

 

Earl Nunnally, 379-4493 
vicepresident@thegrovehoa.com 

 
Gary Powers, Jr., 477-2102 
secretary@thegrovehoa.com 

 

Maria Collins, 240-7939 
treasurer@thegrovehoa.com 

 
Kathy Morris, 543-4249 

director@thegrovehoa.com 
 
 

The Grove’s Full Service  
 Community Manager  

 
 

Community Group 

3901 Westerre Pkwy, Ste 100 

 Henrico, VA  23233 

270-1800 

email: cgrimes@communitygroup.com 

www.communitygroup.com 

For neighborhood violations, repairs,     

assessments, architectural modifications, 

vendor management, etc.  

 Grove Contacts 
Architectural Modifications 

Carolyn Grimes 
cgrimes@communitygroup.com 

270-1800 
 

Clubhouse 

clubhouse@thegrovehoa.com 
 

Newsletter 
Cathy Allen, 379-1862  

newsletter@thegrovehoa.com 
 

Pool  
Doris Dunham, 794-6126 

 

Grounds 

Susan Kiger, 794-3954 

kiger2obx@verizon.net 
 

Social 

socials@thegrovehoa.com 

 

Neighborhood Safety 

TBA 

Ads and submissions for the 

Oct - Nov issue are due Sept 15th 
 

Submit all ads and articles to:  

Cathy Allen, Editor  

newsletter@thegrovehoa.com  

or call 804-379-1862 

Make checks to: Grove HOA and mail to:  

13436 Mitford Dr., Midlothian, VA 23114 
(Note: This address is for newsletter only.) 

 
The Grove Miner is a bi-monthly  
publication of The Grove  

Homeowners Association  
of Midlothian, VA, Inc. 

 

RATES FOR 2012 
(Increased due to printing costs) 

 

Bus. Card size - $30  

Quarter page - $60 
Half page - $90  
Full page - $145 

Back cover - $170 (sold out) 
 

10% off for six issues prepaid. 

 
Advertiser provided insert $90 

(780 copies needed) 
 

Ad design: $40/hr if needed. 
 

See website for details. 

THE GHOA, THE GROVE MINER AND EDITOR ARE NOT RESPONSIBLE FOR ANY TYPOS OR OMISSIONS, 

NOR DO WE NECESSARILY ENDORSE THE PRODUCTS, PEOPLE, ISSUES AND/OR SERVICES OFFERED IN 

THE NEWSLETTER OR WEBSITE THROUGH ARTICLES, PAID ADS OR FREE CLASSIFIEDS. 

 

 
 

HOA Connection 

Selling Your Home? Get That Disclosure Package! 

ALL SELLERS in the GROVE must provide a CURRENT disclosure package 
to ALL Buyers during the contract period.  New homeowners have the 
right to cancel a contract without an updated package. Order it TODAY 
at www.communitygroup.com by clicking "Selling & Refinancing" tab, 
then "Place Order Here" tab.   

 

Sellers of properties in Krim Point, Ridgemoor, and Scotter Hills must 
purchase a disclosure package from their neighborhood HOA in addition 
to The Grove disclosure package. 

  

For questions or help call Community Group, Owner Services 270-1800 
or visit the “Contact Us” tab. 

 

Architectural Review Rules 
 
All changes or additions to your home or 

landscaping require prior ARC approval. 

For complete details see http://

thegrovehoa.com/covenants-by-laws/

architectural-landscape-review. 

 

Community Group After Hours Coverage 
 
 

To report urgent or life threatening issues after normal business hours  
(after 5 p.m. and before 9:00 a.m.), call Community Group at 804-270-
1800 and follow prompts for the 24 Hour On Call Manager. Items needing 

immediate attention are: Irrigation zones running for long extended 
periods of time, broken irrigation heads, fire or damage to the Clubhouse 

or common areas, etc. Any questions or concerns please contact Carolyn 

Grimes at 804-270-1800 or cgrimes@communitygroup.com. 
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 K Social Passes With Flying Colors! 

The Kindergarten Social was a huge success thanks to the following volunteers: Josie Kurz, Leann Owings, 

Melissa and Greg Davis, Laurie Melis, Grace Headinger, Emily Smith and Molly Graves. The kids had so much 

fun meeting their teachers, playing games, and making new friends for the upcoming school year! 

Kim McComb, K Social Coordinator 

Group Photo  

by Greg Davis 

Social Committee Update 
By: Marielle Pool, Social Committee 

 

Sign up on the Grove Residents listserv and Facebook page for spooky happenings around Halloween! We’re 

planning a pizza party and parade for the kiddos around that time. Once we finalize the details we’ll get the 

word out! 

 

To serve on the Social Committee or help out at events contact us at socials@thegrovehoa.com. 

 

Stay in the loop! Join the Facebook group through thegrovehoa.com by selecting the “join 

here” link at the middle of the webpage. This takes you to Facebook. Request permission to join 

from the administrator (Mike Burnette). The neighborhood listserv can also be accessed on 

thegrovehoa.com.  Click the “join here” link and complete the form. The password is the same 

as needed to rent the Clubhouse and “Discuss a Topic.” 
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Leash Law Alert 
 

Chesterfield County law requires that all 
pets be leashed away from their homes. 
Also, as a courtesy pet waste should be 
removed from common areas.  

Creek Beds Damaged 

Parents, please instruct your children not to dig in the creek 
beds, and to not disturb the rip rap rock there. Not only does 

this create unsightly erosion and spoils the beauty of the terrain, 

but it costs the Association money to repair the damage.  

Summer Ends With a BOOM! 

A sudden torrential downpour failed to 

dampen the spirits of Grovers attending 

the Labor Day picnic. Despite thunder 

and lightning, the Clubhouse was filled 

with good company, conversation, and 

cheery music. A special shout out goes 

to organizer Marielle Pool, and her 

helpers who braved the elements: 

Annette and Jon Gregori, and Caryn 

Persinger. 
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Your Grove Neighbor 

National Night OUT 2012 

By Gerry Mancuso 

Overcast skies caused a low 

turnout all through the County 
at this year’s National Night 

Out. Those that attended our 
event were treated to ice 

cream and lots of goodies. 
McGruff and the police were on 

hand to meet and greet the 

neighbors.  

A big thank you goes to the 

volunteers for NNO: 

Ariana and Tia Stewart 

Molly and Kim Graves 

Sami Nourse 

Rachel Kincaid  

Patty Corrigan 

 

There’s a Monster in 

the Lake! 

Mitford resident Ben Moore 

lands a huge catfish at 

Clubhouse Pond! 
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IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT  

THE GROVE NEIGHBORHOOD DIRECTORY 

  

Due to publishing difficulties, the free Grove 
Neighborhood Directory will no longer be 
available.  If you have any questions you can contact 
Diana Garbera at diana_garbera@yahoo.com or 
Carolyn Grimes at CGrimes@communitygroup.com. 

By Diana Garbera 

Wanted: Your Name In Print! 

The Editor is always looking for neighborhood stories to 

publish in The Grove Miner. If you have a tale to share, 

please send it to: 

Cathy Allen   

newsletter@thegrovehoa.com  

or netallen@verizon.net 
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RoBo Broz Gear Up For Competition 

By Melanie Suddreth, Team Coach 

The First Lego League (FLL) Team, RoBo Broz 2.0, 

visited Chesterfield Heights in August to interview 

seniors as part of their research for this year’s FLL 

competition theme, “Senior Solutions”. FLL has 

challenged teams across the country to help find 

solutions to obstacles that seniors may encounter in 

everyday living.  Competition date is November 3rd 

and the boys are currently working very hard getting 

ready for this big day.  The RoBo Broz 2.0 

participants attend J.B. Watkins and Midlothian 

Middle and all live in The Grove.  Good luck boys!  

Alex Neofotistos, Paul Miller, Tristan Smith, Reed Shelor, Trevor Larsen, and Matthew Suddreth 
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31ST ANNUAL MIDLOTHIAN VILLAGE 
DAY FESTIVAL & CRAFT FAIR 

The 31st Annual Midlothian Village Day Festival and 
Craft Fair will be held on Saturday, October 20, 
2012 at Midlothian Middle School (13501 
Midlothian Turnpike) from 10 a.m.- 3 p.m. The 
festival is a fun-filled day for the entire family. It’s 
the largest community project each year for the 
Midlothian Junior Women’s Club (MJWC). 

The Midlothian Foundation sponsors the activities 
which include a parade, craft fair, games, 
inflatable’s, food, entertainment, community 
booths, and a raffle. 

Proceeds benefit MJWC’s community projects 
such as Cinderella Dreams.  Other local charities 
supported by the event are Richmond Friends of 
the Homeless, ASK, Freedom House, Feedmore 
and many more.  For more information, email the 
Festival Chair at  chair@midlothianfestival.net or 

log on to www.midlothianfestival.net. You can also 
reach us and follow us on Facebook.com/
MidlothianFestival. 
 

By Naomi Hill, PR Chair MJWC 

 

Scouting For Food 
Did you know that provisions collected through Scouting for 

Food feeds local families in need for one week? So please 

open up your hearts and cupboards to donate 

nonperishable goods to the Central Virginia Food Bank this 

fall. CVFB is in desperate need of canned meats, fish, 

vegetables, and fruits, peanut butter, pasta, rice, cereals, 

and spaghetti sauce. Local Cub Scout units will distribute 

empty grocery bags throughout the neighborhood Saturday 

morning, October 27th. Please fill the bags and set them 

out on your porch Saturday morning, November 3rd, for 

area Boy Scout troops to pick up.  
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Sunrooms Screen Rooms 

Decks 
• Custom Additions 

• Attic Refinishing 

• Kitchen and Bath Remodeling 
 

Siding • Windows • Vinyl Railings • Decks • Roofing • Gutter Systems  

Screen Rooms • Florida Rooms • Sun Rooms  • & More! 
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Growing Young 
By Brian and Susan Austin 
 

Some describe retirement as “the beginning of the end of 
one’s life…” but we prefer to view this wonderful stage of 

living as the start of new possibilities and opportunities to 

share our passions and talents. Although we are both from 
Illinois, we fell in love with Virginia and the Southeast as a 

result of Brian’s career moves to several universities as a 
professor of psychology and administrator and Susan’s 

work as a school counselor in many states.  

 
We moved to The Grove in late 2001 and Susan 

immediately involved herself in first volunteering as the 

Grove Welcome Committee and then the Newsletter which 
she continues to this day. Since Brian’s full retirement in 

2009, every day is Saturday and we can more fully enjoy 
our interests in traveling, both here and abroad, as well as 

museums, gardening and history. Susan has parlayed 

these loves into arranging day trips for her Chesterfield 
Women’s League and supporting beautification projects 

with the Midlothian Garden Club. 

 
One of Brian’s interests for most of his adult life is 

motorcycling. As he neared retirement about six years ago, 
he thought how good it would feel to give back to the 

motorcycle community by becoming a certified motorcycle 

safety instructor for the DMV. Well, it’s hard to put into 
words what an interesting experience that turned out to 

be! One time involved attempting to teach elderly grandma 
and grandpa, their adult children and teenage 

grandchildren who thought it would be a great family 

reunion activity to learn to ride motorcycles (not so 
much!). Other times it was gratifying to see new riders of 

all ages and walks of life learn the fundamental skills of 
safe riding. It was also an unexpected opportunity to use 

his experience as a clinical psychologist to address the 

anxieties many new riders experience as they master the 
controls of a roaring motorcycle for the first time. 

 

Another of Brian’s most enduring passions over the past 
decade was to explore drawing and painting in 

watercolors. The Lifelong Learning Institute (LLI) in 
Chesterfield County offers a broad spectrum of classes for 

seniors. Besides our Spanish and Ballroom Dancing 

classes, Brian has really enjoyed his watercolor classes and 
developed his artistic talents. One also makes many friends 

there. Another interest was drawing with colored pencils as 
an artistic medium and since they weren’t offering it at LLI, 

Brian volunteered to teach a class in it this fall. Fun again 

to use his teaching skills and help others enjoy new artistic 
interests. 

 

Our little 1995 Miata convertible is getting more mileage 
now and new adventures for us as we joined the Central 

Virginia Miata Club. We go on monthly rallies with our 
golden age buddies with our gray hair and no hair blowing 

in the wind. 

 
Each stage of life brings with it new challenges and 

potential adventures. If you are open to opportunities you 

may find extraordinary satisfaction not only for yourself, 
but sharing your talents and passions to enrich the lives of 

others. If this is your case or you want it to be so, then 
you too will remain youthful in heart and spirit. Don’t grow 

old; grow young! 
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    Your Grove Resident REALTOR ®  

 

High Standards ◊ Integrity ◊ Achievement 

Jim  

Martin 

Local Midlothian Office 
 

Listing & Selling Property for 16 years 
 

New, Resale, Investment Property 

794-9650  (Anytime) 

 

 

 Decks and Screen Porches 

 Third Floor Finish, Basements 

 Kitchens, Baths, Additions 

 Shutters, Railings, Mailboxes 

 Handyman Services...no job too small 

 … and much more 

 

     Building Relationships one Project at a Time 

 

Licensed and Fully Insured 
Client References Provided 

Call Today for Your Complimentary Estimate 

804.598.7300 

 REMODELING, LLC                                   maizeremodeling.com 

Free up your weekends!  

 Let Maize take care of  

your Honey-Do list. 
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WELCOME TO THE GROVE! 
 

Katherine Bailey 13536 Ridgemoor Dr 

 

Pasco & Lisa Corsi 918 Railey Hill Ct 

 

Michael & Aimee D’Amato 13343 Tipple Pt Rd 

 

Steven & Lynne Labott 1455 Goswick Ridge Rd 

 

Curtis & Tammie Meadows 13801 Biggin Pond Ln 

 

Mark & Lauren Zachary 425 Coalbrook Dr 

 

Just moved in? Let the Welcome Committee 

 make you feel right at home! 

Contact us at grovewelcome@thegrovehoa.com 

 

Mailbox Repair 
Mailbox 911 - Biggin Pond resident Dale Murphy offers 

mailbox repair or replacement services to Grove 

neighbors. Post repair available in wood or vinyl. Call 

Dale at 405-1023. 

——————————————————————- 

Hawkins Wood resident John Romano offers vinyl mail 

box replacement to Grove home owners. Wood is nice 

but vinyl is final. Call John at 379-1238. 

——————————————————————- 

Child Care Services 
Babysitter - Thirteen year-old eighth grader provides 

babysitting services. Coalbrook resident with lots of 

experience with children ages two through nine. Call 

Sami at 897-9375. 
——————————————————————- 

Babysitter - Fourteen year-old Gravity Hill resident 

provides childcare services for ages toddler and over. 

Contact Dana Legere at 972-0694 or 

thelegeres@comcast.net. 
——————————————————————- 

Lawn Care Services 

Lawn Care - Reliable young man in Coalbrook 

available for lawn care in The Grove. Prices based on 

service desired and size of yard. For regular or 

occasional service, please contact Ryan Stuck 

(804.931.9937).  
——————————————————————- 

Pet Care Services 
 

Pet Sitting - Retired Krim Point resident is available to 

do pet sitting. Call Linda at 897-0764. 
——————————————————————- 

Pet Care - 7th grade Grove teen with past job experience 

as a dog walker & (cat & dog) pet sitter looking for a job 

in that field. For more details, please call (804)379-3595 

and ask for Aaron or e-mail at gracehou4@yahoo.com.  
——————————————————————- 

Cake Making Services 

 

Specialty Cakes - Local cake makers create custom 

designed birthday cakes or cupcakes. Contact Emma & 

Claire Cullen at rossieleven@verizon.net or 379-4710. 
——————————————————————- 

Personal Training Services 
 

Specific Sports Conditioning and Running training/coaching 

for all ages. AFFA Certified Trainer with over 23 years of 

collegiate coaching experience. Discount to Grove residents 

and small groups. Contact Rick Wagenaar at (804) 739-9207. 

Free Neighbor-to-Neighbor 

Classified Ads 

(For Grove Residents Only) 

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH 
 
 

Now that the Watch is up and running, we need a few 
folks to  keep it going. If you are interested in becoming a 
Chair, Co-Chair, or member, please contact Gerry 
Mancuso at president@thegrovehoa.com.  

 

Welcome Committee Chair(s) Sought 
 

If you enjoy meeting new people, please consider 
becoming a Welcome Committee Chair or Co-Chair. 
Responsibilities are shared with volunteers already in 
place. To learn more, email Gerry Mancuso at 
president@thegrovehoa.com or Mike Burnette at 
burnette@uronline.net. 

Photos courtesy of Arthur Allen 




